Area Boards Evaluation
communication
By:  Alison Sullivan
1. Introduction:
This report considers the methods of communication that the Area Board Development Team used with the public, our partners and the Pilot Area Board, evaluates the success of the different methods and makes recommendations to improve communication in the future.

2. What we did

The team used a range of communication techniques including:
· Advertising events in local papers, local radio, posters leaflets and networking sites
· Press releases in local newpapers and parish magazines 
· Providing information in a range of formats from traditional agenda and minutes to “just a minute” newsletter style
· Holding a database of community contacts and contacting people through e mail and telephone

· Placing information on the community network 

· Presence at community events 

· Talking Newpapers

· Loop system to assist verbal communication at meetings and events
· Using multi-media including DVDs

· The Issues Book* DVD and discussion 

· Talking/listening to people 

3. The outcome: area of consensus
Communication between the pilot Boards, parishes and the community was consistently evaluated as needed improving. A variety of communication measures, including web based information, the use of local media and a high quality designed branded template for all information would be beneficial. Advertising proved to have considerable success in gaining a higher attendance at meetings and newsletter style minutes were evaluated well and gained more interest. Electronic based information was crucial to enable a wider audience to gain access to information easily.  It is clear that an effective programme of communication will need to be developed around each Area Board. It is considered that that the creation of an open communications network (the Community Area Network - CAN) in each area will help to spread information much further into the community than traditional communications methods.  Other areas of consensus include:


· A Community Area Network (CAN) should be established in each community area.  This will be open to anyone who wants to sign-up for email alerts, be managed jointly by the CAM, DSO and CAP and facilitate communications between all participants on a regular and sustained basis.  However, the CAN should not be the only way of communicating with the public.

· It is vital that the Community Governance team embrace information technology, encourage others to do so and ensure that adequately training is available. 

· The majority of stakeholders and the public prefer the use of email with links to online documents such as reports, minutes or agendas with the opportunity to submit views or comment electronically,  recognising always the needs of those who cannot access electronic sources of information.

· The CAN should be fully compliant with the Data Protection Act, its web-based content should be easily navigable, user friendly and kept up to date.  The CAN email database should afford individuals with an opportunity to opt-out at any time.

· Consistent and high quality design templates should be developed for use on all Area Board material including posters, agenda, “ just a minute”  newsletters and reports for both paper material and web based material.

· The team needs to work alongside other campaigns, both with our partners inside the council and outside - surveys and research projects, Tomorrows Voice, Peoples Voice, Equality and Diversity team, PCT, Police and others and provide access to the CAN to promote these activities.

· A programme/calendar of communication should be developed around each Area Board.

· Video, DVD, Issues books, radio, TV, press releases, video booths, online discussion fora, talking newspapers, “just a minute” newsletters, getting out there to meet the people and encouraging and supporting councillors in their community leadership role all make up the communications mix.

· Encouraging a close relationship with the press is vital and support from specialist communication’s staff is crucial.    

· In addition, paper information should be available for people who may not embrace technology, using direct mailing, adult learning centres, libraries and other accessible outlets to distribute this material as appropriate.
· “Just a Minute” newsletter style of minutes should be available to promote  the work of the Area Boards, the Community Area Partnership and the work of the partner agencies.   Posters should be produced to publicise events, meetings and activities.
· Templates with a clear, strong and attractive brand should be developed for advertising meetings, posters and newsletters, press release and newsworthy items should all appear in a high design quality that could also reflect some local flavour.

· Advertising key events in local papers/radio and TV should be used.

· The team will require training in managing e based information and the community network and working with the press/ radio and TV

4. Conclusions:
Communication is crucial to the effective working of the Area Board and a range of methods is vital to the successful engagement of wide sectors of the public, our partners and service providers. E based communication with personalised e mails that directs to a web site would enable the greatest number of people to be kept informed, would reduce the requirement for printed medium and the difficulty of clogging up e mails with large attachments, however the printed medium should also be available in libraries, key points in the community and adult learning centres. The following recommendations would facilitate effective communication; 

5. Recommendations: 

a) That a Community Area Network (CAN) be established in each community area.  This will be open to anyone who wants to sign-up for email alerts, be managed jointly by the CAM, DSO and CAP and facilitate communications between all participants on a regular and sustained basis.  To facilitate this the council agrees to make available data from existing corporate databases.
b) That web based information - using email to direct people to online information held on a local website - is the preferred method of communicating with the public and partners, recognising always the needs of those who cannot access electronic sources of information.
c) The e-based network should have agenda, reports, minutes, diary of events, forward work programme, links to local organisations, contacts, feedback mechanisms and provide a medium for moderated discussion forums.  The web site and e-based communication network should comply with the Data Protection Act, be easily navigable and be user friendly and kept up to date.  The CAN database should afford individuals with an opportunity to opt-out at any time.
d) A high quality design template should be developed for all Area Boards material including posters, agenda, “just a minute” newsletters and reports for both paper material and web based material.

e) The team needs to work alongside other campaigns, both with our partners inside the council and outside - surveys and research projects, Tomorrows Voice, Peoples Voice, Equality and Diversity team, PCT, Police and others and provide access to the CAN to promote these activities.

f) A programme/calendar of communication should be developed around each Area Board.

g) Advertising key events in local papers/radio and TV should be used as appropriate.
h) That a training programme be developed for the Community Area Managers to support their communications role as outlined above.
Quotes:

“Good communication is the key to improving democratic engagement.” 

“Community Area Networks already exist in Wiltshire so using them to communicate is a great idea”
“Social networking sites have their place in communications especially if we want to reach young people”
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